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Good evening Commissioner,

I am not sure if your aware of the road works that are happening on Casuarina Way, Casuarina, but currently the
local government is digging up all the cobble stone in this area, and have currently no construction base nor
asphalt base on the parts they have dugout. This is not one roundabout, but many design feature strips across
1km of the main road that runs through this town. Many community residents were not notified nor had any say
on this matter.

Since this has occurred there have been multiple accidents and damage to vehicles. The lighting along this busy
road is poorly lit creating pedestrians at risk as well. The community is outraged.

In speaking with the local government “Tweed Shire Council’ the response was disgraceful with respect to
hastily saying this is only part of the whole construction. However Commissioner, my argument is that this is
extremely dangerous practice with missing road sections holding the safety of the community in jeopardy.
Furthermore, the full community engagement was not meet nor was there a forum for all community
representative.

Therefore, | would appreciate your review on this matter and cease action until this matter is formally reviewed
with necessary action towards this course of improving safety and well-being of the community and commuters
of Casuarina.

Look forward to hearing from you

Kind regards
Allison





